Southwark Cyclists strongly support Quietway 2.  It will improve cycling in Southwark and help to get more people on to bicycles. This will improve their health and reduce air pollution for everyone.

The route for this stretch is excellent, following the existing LCN 2, a route also used for Connect 2 and designated National Route 425.  

Despite general strong support for Q2, we do have significant concerns about the implementation.  These vary across the sites.  For Site D we have a number of comments and suggestions, some of which will also recur at nearby sites.

Site D, Chaucer Drive/Oxley Close. 

We welcome the following:

Removing the bollards between Oxley Close and Chaucer Drive;

Tightening the radius of the junctions with the 3 small side roads;

The additional double yellow parking restrictions.

We are concerned about the following:

A. The double hump in the middle of the cycle path between Oxley Close and Chaucer Drive.  This appears to be a completely new piece of traffic engineering.  Will it be easy for cyclists, for example carrying a child in a child seat?  If so, will it actually deter powered 2-wheeled vehicles (P2Ws)?  We would like more information about (a) examples of use on cycle paths and (b) the profile proposed.  Note that the draft LCDS cautions against using vertical features on cycle paths (see section 3.1.11). We have found an example of a double hump in Groningen (http://www.aviewfromthecyclepath.com/2011/11/speedbumps-on-cycle-path.html).  The design is a bit different to yours with an initial drop, then a rise.  Also they have designed in suitable drainage which is not indicated on the proposed design.  In our view, if P2Ws use this path then suitable policing or perhaps a number-plate reading camera would be the best solution.  

B. The painted cycles at the 3 side junctions are incorrectly placed.  They are too close to the junctions and so will encourage a riding position too close to the side road.  See Draft LCDS 6.3.17 for the correct placing, approximately mid-lane.

C. Why has the radius of the east corner of side road junction on Chaucer Rd north not been tightened like all the other side road corners?

D. The fact that Quietway 2 money is being used for purely pedestrian improvements (3 new informal pedestrian crossings, footway resurfacing; new lighting on one stretch of footway).  Desirable as these improvements are, they should not be being funded from the limited Q2 budget.

As stated at the start, Quietway 2 is strongly supported.  We hope some of the important points of detail indicated here can be dealt with. 

